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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 
take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to 
its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 
howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 
announcement.

(Incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

(Stock Code: 36)

BUSINESS UPDATE

The board (the “Board”) of directors (the “Directors”) of Far East holdings International 
Limited (the “Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce 
that the Company has decided to include short term securities investment as one of its 
principal business activities from the date of this announcement.

The Company is an investment holding company, and the principal activities of its subsidiaries 
are manufacturing and sales of garment products, property investment and securities 
investment.

In respect of the securities investment business, the Company has previously adopted a longer 
term perspective in terms of its investment strategy. As stated in the Company’s interim report 
for the six months ended 30 June 2014, although volatility in financial markets hindered 
the Company’s ability to identify good investment opportunities, some of the information 
technology related investments were still able to generate healthy returns for the Group as a 
result of the boom of information technology related stocks.

Given the positive current market environment, the Directors are in the view that it is a 
suitable time for the Company to take a more active and opportunistic approach in gaining 
short term investment profits. The Group intends to concurrently continue its existing business 
while developing the new short term securities investment business as one of its principal 
business activities. The Group anticipates that the short term securities investment business 
will bring more short term return to the Company and increase shareholders’ value, and will 
therefore be in the interest of the Company and its shareholders as a whole.
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Shareholders and potential investors of the shares of the Company should note that the above 
mentioned updates contain certain business development, plans and intents which may or may 
not materialize. Shareholders and potential investors of the shares of the Company should 
exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.

By Order of the Board
Far East Holdings International Limited

Richard Yen
Managing Director

Hong Kong, 12 December 2014
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